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MINUTES OF THE TWENTY-FIRST ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held at 2pm, 24th June 2015,

at Sevenoaks Community Centre
With the agreement of those present, Bob took Agenda Items 6 and 8, Election of Chairman and of Trustees, first. 

He asked for the meeting’s agreement to appoint Patrick Pascall Returning Officer; Chris Streets, Frank Mathews and Arthur Russ were appointed Tellers.  Marion Clements from NO, Joy Podbury and Michael Polkinghorne from Tunbridge Wells U3A were in attendance as impartial observers.  Bob explained the voting process to the members, in view of the fact that a secret ballot had never had to be held before.  All members had been checked off against the Membership List before being given their ballots.  The ballots, having been completed, were collected by the Returning Officers and removed to the Bar for counting.
Meanwhile, James Kliffen gave a talk on Medecins sans Frontieres.
Since the results were not ready when the talk and questions ended, tea and cakes were served to the members while candidates were called into the Bar by the Returning officer to be given the results; first for Chairman, second for Trustee.  There were no objections to the results.

The Chairman called the meeting to order and took 
1. Apologies for Absence: these had been received from Len and Gwyneth Miller, Sarah Gough, John and Lyndall Hacker, David and Jane Taylor, Peter and Angela Price, Peter Evans.
2. Minutes of the AGM held 25th June 2014 were approved by the meeting on a show of hands (proposed: Brian Richardson; seconded: David Prestage).
3. Matters arising from the Minutes: there were no matters arising. 

4. Trustees’ Report: the Chairman reminded the meeting that the Trustees’ written report had been circulated to members with the May Newsletter. He asked if there were any comments or questions arising from the Report or any omissions.  There being none,
The Trustees’ Report was approved on a show of hands (proposed: Charles Hebert; seconded: Patrick Pascall).
5. Treasurer’s Report: the Treasurer presented his Report and Accounts for the year ending 31 March 2015, which had been circulated to members with the May Newsletter. He said the accounts showed a deficit of £2000 for the year.  The plan for the coming year was to allow a further deficit to occur, bringing the reserves to the level recommended by TAT and the Charity Commission. However, from next year, 2016-2017, the Treasurer proposed that all members should pay a universal sub of £13 per head.  With this adjustment to subs, our U3A would be able to operate with a small surplus and keep our reserves at an acceptable level. 

The Treasurer expressed his thanks to Richard Baxter for acting as Independent Examiner of the accounts.  

There being no questions to the Treasurer, the annual accounts were approved by a show of hands (proposed: Ann Slater; seconded: Ann Mathews.) 
6. Election of Chairman: Nominations for the post had been received for Jim Purves and Magda Sweetland.  Bob announced the result of the ballot: 134 votes for Jim, 82 for Magda.  Jim Purves was therefore elected.
7. Election of Officers: Beryl Mansell had been nominated as Vice-Chair and was elected unopposed on a show of hands.
Brian Cairnie had been nominated as Treasurer and was elected unopposed on a show of hands.

Judy Hebert had been nominated as Secretary and was elected unopposed on a show of hands.

8.  Election of Trustees:  Six members (John Cox, Linda Gilbert, Sue Henson, David Simmons, Pam Walshe and Nick White) had been nominated for the five vacant Trustee posts on the EC.  Bob announced the result of the ballot: John Cox 178, Linda Gilbert 193, Sue Henson 189, David Simmons 66, Pam Walshe 166, Nick White 192.  Thus John Cox, Linda Gilbert, Sue Henson, Pam Walshe and Nick White were elected.
9. Appointment of Independent Examiner:    Richard Baxter had agreed to act again as Independent Examiner; his appointment for one year was approved by the meeting.

10. Any other business: Bob expressed his warm thanks to the chairmen of all Core and Supporting Committees: Pam Walshe (Social), Mike Bamforth (Computer), Win Gutteridge (Science), Sheelagh Mayes (Web Team) and Arthur Russ (XX Anniversary).  As he had reached the end of his term of office, he told the members that he had enjoyed his tenure, he felt he and his team had moved our U3A forward in his four years in office and he wished Jim and the new Executive Committee well.  He thanked all the members who had supported him over the last four years, without whom our U3A could not function.
Jim Purves stood to make a presentation to Bob in recognition of his dedication to our U3A during his term of office, always unruffled, always keeping the interests of our U3A paramount. 
216 members attended the AGM
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